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Parish Council Meeting

On TUESDAY 6th February 2018, at Culmington Village Hall

The Meeting commenced at 7pm

               MINUTES

Present: Cllr Pike,  Cllr Seabrook, Cllr Norton, Cllr Steele, Cllr J Turley, Cllr Holland, 

Cllr Motley, Shropshire Council, plus three members of the public.

In Attendance:  Mrs J Disley, (Clerk), Mr Jubb (Emergency Planning Officer)

1.0 
Apologies for Absence –:  Cllr Alderson, Cllr Turley, Cllr Watts.
2.0
Declarations of Interest relating to this meeting

Members are requested to declare any Disclosable Pecuniary Interests they may have in matters to be considered at this meeting in accordance with the Localism Act 2011 s32 and The Relevant Authorities (Disclosable Pecuniary Interests) Regulations 2012.

3.0  
Public involvement session:  (Agenda Items only) Dog fouling in the village was 

reported as an issue by a member of the public, particularly along Church Walk. A notice to be put in the Parish magazine and new sign to be sourced.

4.0
Minutes 

RESOLVED (unanimous) that the Minutes of the ordinary meeting of Culmington Parish Council meeting held on 9th January 2018 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman. 

Proposed:  Cllr Seabrook

Seconded:  Cllr Turley

5.0      Matters Arising 
Members were asked to receive any updates from the ordinary meeting of 9th January 2018 not included elsewhere on the agenda: 

5.1 (Agenda Item 15.0) The new access to Seifton Villa was discussed with householders

who explained the change was due to safety issues getting in and out of the property on a very busy road. They had been in touch with Shropshire planning department and were taking advice from them.

5.2 (Agenda Item 12.0) Severn Trent were still intending to hold a public meeting in Culmington with reference to the works due to be carried out from Seifton to Ludlow.  A meeting was due to be held at Onibury on 8th February regarding work in the Onibury, Norton and Vernolds Common area.

5.3 (Agenda Item 11.0)  Cllr Steele reported that Gary Trim had carried out work in Clay Lane and Highways had been informed about drainage issues on the B4368 opposite East Lodge 

6.0  
Reports from Members:  Cllr Motley reported
· Continued difficulties at Shropshire Council as a result of the financial settlement.
·  A positive meeting with Rishi Sunack who had a understanding of Rural issues as lived in a rural community himself.
· Some further money had been made available following representations by the Rural Services and Daniel Kaplinski on rising cost of Children and Adult Social Care.
· Any applications for poultry units were on hold in Shropshire due to concerns that calculations by the environment agency may not have taken in the cumulative impact of ammonia levels. Cecilia to update the parish council when there is anything further to report.
· Continued work to be done securing the future of the Community Enablement Team.

· A meeting of the Corvedale Chairs will be arranged in the near future

· Continued concern about the Maintenance Grant, which is scheduled to be axed.  Cllrs urged to complete the consultation on Shropshire budget to voice concerns.

6.1 Other Reports.  None
7.0      Correspondence

7.1 
SALC – External Audit – notes and copy of new forms

7.2 
Shropshire Council – Personal Accident Insurance for Footpath Groups (P3)

7.3 
Shropshire Council – Affordable Housing Newsletter

7.4 
SLCC – Society of Local Council Clerks – info on the Data Protection Regulations and training

7.5  
Streetworks – Notice of closure Vernolds Common 16th – 20th April 2018 (BT)

7.6  
SALC – Budget Consultation – www.shropshire.gov.uk/get-involved/2018-19
budget-consultation/   see Apprendix 4 – Environmental Services

7.7  
NALC – Park Homes Consultation and Policy 

7.8  
Carol Byng – Request for notice concerning dog fouling in the area to go in 

Ripples

7.9  
SALC – Help shape the future of pharmaceutical services in Shropshire

www.shropshireccg.nhs.uk/newsevents/help-shape-the-future-of-pharmaceutical-services-in-shropshire/


7.10 SALC – Bulletin January 22nd and update on General Data Protection Regulations

7.11 Shropshire Council – Mental Health Awareness Training for Sport and Physical 

Activity

7.12 Severn Trent- Notice of work to be carried out at Norton and drop in at Onibury 8th 

Feb 3.30-7pm 
7.13 John Lakey – Village Hall Health and Safety Policy – requires updating

7.14 SALC AGM 23rd February 2018 5.30 pm Shirehall 

7.15 Shropshire Council – Grants for Heating and Insulation

7.16 Connecting Shropshire – News on Airband

7.17 SALC – Bulletin

7.18 Shropshire Council – Gary Parton – Consulation on Permits and plans for road 

networks

8.0
Cheques Requested:  None

9.0  
Planning Applications: 

9.1 
17/05997/HRM – Seifton Court, Seifton Lane, Seifton. SY8 2DG – Removal of 22.5 metres hedge to expose existing metal fence to aid visibility of vehicles emerging from Seifton Lane . 
No Objection (For information only)
 

9.2   
16/02556/FUL – Culmington Farm SY8 2DB – Conversion of traditional buildings to 3 dwellings and alterations to existing access. Permission Granted- For Information only

10.0
Finance 

10.1 Current Account Balance  £11,730.27.   

10.2 Bank Reconciliation/Check/Sign

11.0  
Highways Maintenance – Continued discussion with fellow parishes regarding 

maintaining work within the parishes if the grant was cut for the next financial year. 
12.0  
Planned works for Culmington Parish for Severn Trent – Waiting to hear

from Amey/Severn Trent regarding a date for the meeting.

13.0 
Flood Action Group 
Meeting with Philip Dunne on 26th January seemed successful and he visited some of the work undertaken so far.  A further slow the flow meeting at Diddlebury Village Hall is to be held on Thursday 15th February, to provide an update on work so far.

14.0  
Items for the next meeting (for dissemination of information only) 

A footpath grant has been applied for from Shropshire Council.

15.0 
Date of next Meeting 6th March 2018, 7pm at Culmington Village Hall.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 7.50pm.                                   
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